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HOATH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 13th October 2014.
Present: Councillors John Williams (chair), Sue Chapman, Adele Wright; Guy Foster (clerk). In attendance: Georgina Glover (CCC) and 5 members of the public.

************************ ********************************************

1. Apologies
Cllr Moore was away on holiday. Alan Marsh of KCC had also sent apologies.
2. Declaration of members’ interests
None.
3. Minutes of the last meeting and any matters arising
The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record.
4. CCC and KCC reports
For CCC, Mrs Glover reported that there would be a Joint Transportation Board meeting this week. This would be chaired by Alan Marsh and would look at the Canterbury transport strategy for the next 20 years. Mrs Glover also noted that, following the CCC ward boundary changes, she would not be standing for election in the new Reculver ward next May and as yet no Conservative candidate had been chosen.
*************************** *******************************

At this point the meeting was adjourned to allow comments from members of the public. The following matters were raised:

The hedgerow at Woodpecker Cottage is still to be trimmed. The clerk said that the owners had been written to and had undertaken to address this when time allowed.

Potholes: it was noted that Maypole Road was to be closed for a few days at the end of the month for road repairs.
******************************* ***************************

5. Planning
There were no planning matters to be considered. 
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6. Report of the clerk/RFO

The clerk reported that the end-September cashbook balance was £14,014.44. The bank balance was £250 higher due to one unpresented cheque.
The following were approved for payment:

1. Clerk: September £359.41 (salary £308.40, expenses £51.01.)

2. Hoath village hall: £120.00 (hall hire for PC meetings)

The clerk noted that the period for election to the PC vacancy had now expired. It was now up to the PC to co-opt a new member and the PC would be pleased to hear from interested parishioners.
7. Councillors’ reports
Cllr Chapman reported that she and the footpath warden had cut back the brambles obstructing the pavement in School Lane.
Cllr Wright expressed concern over the speed of traffic on Ford Hill, a perennial problem.
8. Date of next meeting.

This was confirmed as Monday November 10th at 7.30 pm.
Guy Foster
Clerk to Hoath Parish Council

October 16th 2014.
Signed as a true record ______________________________ Date: ______________
